
 

 

AGENDA 
 
 
TITLE: Golden Bay Community Board 
DATE: 11th May 2010  
TIME: 9.00 am 
VENUE: Golden Bay Service Centre, 78 Commercial Street, 

Takaka 
 

MEMBERS: J Bell (Chairperson), C McLellan (Deputy Chair),  Board 
members K Brookes and L Gamby 
 
 

 TIME  PAGE 
 

1. 9.00 am OPENING, APOLOGIES, WELCOME 
 

 

2. 9.05 am PUBLIC FORUM 
 

 

3. 9.50 am CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES 
 

 

  3.1 Minutes of the meeting of the GB 
Community Board held on 13th  April 2010  
 

 

4.  REPORTS 
 

 

 4.1 Chairperson’s Report 
 

1 - 5 

  4.1.1 Integrated Health (See Chairperson’s 
Report Page 4) 
 
Chairperson’s suggested 
recommendation: 
 
“That the Golden Bay Community Board 
writes to the Interim Management Group 
thanking them for their work in 
researching the Integrated Health 
proposal and presenting it to the 
community for consideration.” 

 

 

  4.1.2 Freedom Camping (See 
Chairperson’s Report Page 5) 
 
Chairperson’s suggested 
recommendation: 
 
“That the Golden Bay Community Board 
formally writes to Nelson/Tasman 
Tourism requesting that the monitoring 

 



 

 

and enforcement of freedom camping be 
funded from the Tourism Budget.” 
 

5.  CORRESPONDENCE 
 

 

 5.1 River Uses and Values Significance Assessment 
– Mary-Anne Baker, Policy Planner 
 
Chairperson’s suggested recommendation: 
 
“That the letter be received and that the Golden Bay 
Community Board maintains an interest in the Rivers 
Assessment via the Board’s Environment & Planning 
representative.” 

 

6 - 7 

 5.2 Meeting of Community Board and Community 
Association Chairs – Mayor Kempthorne 
 
Chairperson’s suggested recommendation: 
 
“THAT the Chairperson responds to the invitation.” 

 

8 

 5.3 Engineering Projects 2009/10 – Engineering 
Secretary 
 
Chairperson’s suggested recommendation: 
 
“THAT the letter be received and the contents 
noted.” 

 

9 - 26 

 5.4 Proposed Upgrades to the Takaka Wastewater 
Treatment Plant – Utilities Asset Engineer, 
Gavin Hutchinson 
 
Chairperson’s suggested recommendation: 
 
“THAT the letter be received and the content noted.” 

 

27 - 28 

 5.5 State Highway 60 Commercial Street, Takaka, 
Accidents – NZ Transport Agency 
 
Chairperson’s suggested recommendation: 
 
“THAT the letter be received and the information 
noted.” 

 

29 

 5.6 Access Easement, Motupipi Hill Land – 
Environment & Planning Manager 
 
Chairperson’s suggested recommendation: 
 

30 



 

 

“THAT the letter be received and the proposed 
access clarified as a walking/cycling access.” 

 
 5.7 Education at Regional Museum – Copy of letter 

to Hon Nick Smith  
 
Chairperson’s suggested recommendation: 
 
“THAT the GB Community Board writes to Nick 
Smith and Anne Tolley thanking them for revising 
proposals and continuing with education at the 
museum.” 

 

31 

 5.8 Youth Programmes in Golden Bay Schools – 
Hon Paula Bennett 
 
Chairperson’s suggested recommendation: 
 
“THAT the letter be received and the information 
noted and discussed.” 

 

32 - 33 

 5.9 Regional Road Funding – MP Chris Auchinvole 
 
Chairperson’s suggested recommendation:  
 
“THAT the letter be received and the question about 
roading subsidies be replied to.” 
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